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Notes from the SRRT Coordinator
Barbara Pruett

The San Francisco Conference was quite a success for SRRT and our Task Forces.
During what was generally a quiet conference as measured with past years, SRRT
members spoke out often and clearly to bring before ALA some of the issues we

felt to be important. While some groups complained of low attendance, SRRT meetings
and programs were generally well attended. Our KKK Awareness program had

nearly 300 people in the audience and the Coretta Scott King TF had 500 people

at the annual breakfast... these are only 2 examples.

SRRT gained a lot of attention when we introduced 2 Resolutions before the
Membership Meeting of ALA and successfully argued/defended them until they
passed. SRRT Action Council brought before Membership a Resolution asking
that the draft of the Operating Agreement between ALA and its Divisions be
published so that the Membership could be aware of this documemt and the
potential changes it could create within ALA. This Resolution was argued
for over an hour, at times with great spirit, before it was passed almost
without dissention by the nearly 500 members at the meeting.

The KKK Awareness Resolution was also treated with great interest by the
Membership and created nearly an hour of discussion before being passed
with only a few dissenting votes. In all, it was SRRT at our best!

The Operating Agreement document is beginning to be a matter of concern to

a number of people now that a published draft is out. The Chairs of the
Round Tables of ALA met in the SRRT suite to discuss the effect we felt this
document would have on the Round Tables. While some of the Chairs expressed
sympathy for the Divisions and their problems, we all agreed to keep a close
eye on developments to be sure that Round Tables were not adversely affected
by some of the proposals that have been made. The Chairs agreed to meet
again at Midwinter in Denver and may work to develop more specific guidelines
for action at that time.



2 task force news

GAY ETHNIC

Two Gay Book Award winners were
honored during the ALA annual conference
this year; texts of the presentation and
acceptance speeches for both awards are



SRRT NEWS Report, continued from p. 1

The new SRRT Constitution was passed at our Membership meeting in San Francisco.
This should allow SRRT to act more efficiently and more clearly explains some



QUICK NOTES

GEORGE KENNAN WARNS OF THE DANGER
OF OUR EAST/WEST POLICIES

On receiving the Einstein Peace Prize,
Ambassador Kennan used strong words:

"Adequate words are lacking to express the
full seriousness of our present situation. It
is not just that we are for the moment on a
collision course politically with the Soviet
Unions and that the process of rational com-
munication between the two governments
seems to have broken down completely; it is
also - and even more importantly - the fact
that the ultimate sanction behind the
conflicting policies of these two governments
is a type and volume of weaponry which could
not possibly be used without utter disaster
for us all".

The address was given May 19, 1981 and is
reprinted in the Congressional Record,
June 11, 1981, p. S6141.

PRESSURE LOBBYING ENDS HUMAN
NUTRITION CENTER

Pressure from meat, poultry, egg and
dairy interests has closed an educational
unit of the U. S. Department of Agricul-
ture. For three years the Human
Nutrition Center provided information on
the connection between malnutrition and
disease, and attempted to link reasonable
behavior and knowledge with government
policy. This closing means the loss of
one of the few groups in agricultural
research which worked from the
consumers', as opposed to the pro-
ducers', point of view.

(Further information, see Science,
July 31, 1981, p. 518-520~

FOR LIVELY INFORMATION
on the interaction of science and society we
recommend that libraries subscribe to the
Public Interest Report of the Federation of
American Scientists (307 Massachusetts Ave,
NE, Washington, DC 20002) headed by Jeremy
Stone. Not only does the Federation tap the
widsom and wit of a large number of leading
thinkers from the United States, it does not
pull punches when reviewing governmental
policies and regulations. The June 1981 issue
offers the comments of five prestige
economists on the Reagan economic plans.
The executive director speaks his mind (as
quoted in Science, July 31, 1981 p. 423) in
saying of the new nonproliferation of atomic
and nuclear technology program of the Reagan
government: "a rhetorical cover for the desire
to sell reactors abroad. It reads like a
congressional resolution. The string of
'whereases' deal with nuclear nonproliferation®
but the only substantial thing, the resolving
clause, is about selling reactors”. $25. 00.

THE STORY OF WOUNDED KNEE

The self-sufficient community of the
Mohawk Nation in New York state is plagued






ETHNIC MATERIALS TASK FORCE

Public Library Services to Multilingual/
Multicultural Communities

"Building Bridges: Strategies for Develop-
ing Multilingual Collections and Services" was



EDITORIAL COMMENT, by Elizabeth Morrissett

The Social Responsibilities Round Table
needs to do some recruiting. We need a
group who wants to monitor the press, and
the Office of Intellectual Freedom is more

and more driven by pressures of censorship

incidents.

Television coverage of the attacks on
Secretary of the Interior Watt in recent
weeks have been so shallow as to totally
confuse any watcher about the real issues.
In particular a CBS coverage on TV of the
criticism of Watt in a half-hour feature

never told the viewer any of the regulations

and policy changes which Watt had ordered
which created the fuss. Their interview
with Ansel Adams, old time Sierra Club
supporter and well-known photographer
selected his weakest remarks about being
sometines a little over-supportive of all

issues, concentrates on personalities, and
really cuts the news down to a very limited
reporting on events at the "easy-to-read"
level, and although this is more noticeable
on TV and radio, it is more common in
newspapers than before.

I have a lot of faith in common folk who
have information on which to base opinion -
our biggest problem now is total blackout of
information. We do not know of the wars
going on in our own country against the
Mohawk Nation and the Navajo people. Itis
almost impossible to hear the labor issues in
strikes presented and when strikes are
reported, there is a football-reporting theme
somewhat like the reportorial attitude toward
political elections during the past decade.

The Social Responsibilities Round Table
was formed to allow concerned people

environmental causes, and | am sure he must to develop information and distribute

have been very disappointed in their editorial

choices of his remarks about James Watt.
The coverage of news in general avoids

SRRT BOOTH

Although the "whole earth" flag did not
arrive after a six month wait, the booth
was successfully decorated by the efforts
of Bill Galaway and Nancy Gruber. The
quality of the display was due to the result
of work done on compiling the Directory of
Peace Research and Action Organizations
of North America. A number of publi-
cations dealing with human rights and
other issues were displayed, to the delight
of many a passer-by.

Next year the booth will be supervised
by Bill Galaway; those who wish to display
materials are advised to request space
early so that the design can be planned.
We intend to make the booth more
attractive and interesting.

Additional interest for the booth this
year was stimulated by the presence of
several authors, including Ann Ginger
of the Meiklejohn Institute on Human
Rights and Adah Maurer, author of
Paddles Away, an analysis of physical
punishment of children, especially in
schools and institutions.

information on subjects of interest to
librarians. It is easy to come to the
Action Council and discuss the need
for a task force, and request the first
year budget of $50 to get underway.
From then on, you are the leader.

The EMIE Reporter

Issued by the Ethnic Materials Information
Exchange, Community Facilities Building,
Room 251, Queens College, CUNY, Flushing,
NY 11367.

The EMIE is a new, 4-page periodical pub-
lished occasionaly by co-sponsors Queens
College Jewish and Ethnic Studies Project
and the Queens College Graduate School of
Library and Information Studies, and is
edited by David Cohen, Adjunct Professor in
the Library School. The Reporter's purpose
is to serve as an information dissemination
and transfer point for all those interested in
furthering multiethnic understanding. Infor-
mation on resources, activités, and biblio-
graphic resources will be its chief focus.

To receive future issues of the Reporter,
send your request to the Ethnic Materials
Information Exchange at the address above.



SRRT MEMBERSHIP/NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION:

To join, subscribe, or renew, please send this coupon - with payment -
to: SRRT, American Library Association, 50 E, Huron Street,
Chicago, IL 60611. Please make checks payable to ALA/SRRT Clearinghouse.

THANKS!!
Name
Street City State Zip
$5 (ALA Personal Member) $5 (Affiliate, non-ALA Member)
$20 (Institutions) Back issues are available at $1 each
(numbers ) Please request back issues from: SRRT/ALA,

50 East Huron, Chicago, IL 60611.
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